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JUNE 2018 NEWSLETTER               Editor:  Michael Moore  
        

 

Calendar of Meetings:  
Monday 18 June 2018 

**ATAB MEETING – 7:45pm (via Zoom) 

Monday 25 June 2018 – 
*CONTINUING PROFESSIONAL 

DEVELOPMENT MEETING – 7:45pm  

Saturday 30 June 2018 

EC MEETING – 2:00pm 

*Events marked with an asterisk are open to 

trainees provided there are no boundary issues. 

**ATAB meetings are normally held on the 3rd 

Monday of every month.  If you would like to 

attend, please contact Lyndall at 

nswipp4@bigpond.com 
 

Please note the following fixed dates: 

1st Monday - Open  

2nd Monday - Open Peer Group 

3rd Monday - ATAB Meeting 

4th Monday - CPD Meeting  

5th Monday- Open Monday  

 

Monday 25th June 2018, 7:45pm 
Continuing Professional Development 

Meeting:  

Julia Meyerowitz-Katz presenting: 

 A quiet crisis in the consulting room: 

Everything/Nothing that is said here is 

confidential 
NSWIPP members, guest members, 

associates & trainees are warmly invited to 

attend. 

RSVP to Lyndall: nswipp4@bigpond.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Future Events: 

Monday 23 July 2018- 7.45pm 

*CONTINUING PROFESSIONAL 

DEVELOPMENT MEETING  
Mandi Hill (Art therapist) presenting -details 

TBA 

 

Monday 30 July 2018- 7.45pm 

Case conference -Joanna Barnes  
presenting. 

 

 

Contact details:  
Secretariat: 
President:  Dr Michael Moore 

 mfmoore@edgehill.com.au  9552 2455 

 

Secretary:  Lyndall Rees 

nswipp4@bigpond.com  0406 975 434 

 

Treasurer:  Jan Williams 

janawill@bigpond.com  9660 0178 

 

Committees: 
ATAB:  Dr Michael Moore 

 mfmoore@edgehill.com.au  9552 2455 

 

CEAB: Dorothy Francis  

dorothyfrancis1@gmail.com  9416 7861 

              or    

Dr Michael Moore  

 mfmoore@edgehill.com.au  9552 2455 

 

MAB:  Belinda Keatinge 

keatmain@bigpond.com 0412 363 126 
 

ETHICS:  Anne- Marie Swan 

amswan@tpg.com.au  0418 647 273 
 

PREMISES:  Jan Williams 

janawill@bigpond.com  9660 0178 

Anne-Marie Swan 

amswan@tpg.com.au  0418 647 273 
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

– Michael Moore 

 
Dear colleagues, 

I hope this finds you well and that many of 

you were able to take some leave during 

the most recent school-holiday period. My 

personal thanks to Dorothy Francis for 

being acting-President while I was 

overseas. We have had two EC meetings 

since the last newsletter, including one on 

the 19.5. I hope the following feedback is 

helpful. 

Financially, we appear to be on budget 

which is reassuring. However, we don’t 

have sufficient funds at present to attend 

to the roof repairs, which is a priority for the 

premises. Our Treasurer, Jan Williams, will 

be circulating an invitation for donations 

again if she hasn’t done so already. We 

were very grateful last year for the money 

generously donated. We also thank 

everyone that has been able to, for their 

payment of fees before June 30. It makes a 

big difference. 

Other premises news includes 

congratulations to Maria Kourt for 

managing to sell our surplus bookcases to 

a good home. We do have some 

available sessions for the consulting room – 

it would be great to keep this in mind for 

colleagues enquiring about rooms. 

The Membership Board (Belinda Keatinge, 

Maria Kourt and Donna Jacobs) continue 

to review many of our processes. The 

current focus is on clarifying the criteria for 

Associate Membership which is near 

completion. This is very timely and relevant 

as we have ongoing interest from external 

professionals hoping to join us, a very 

encouraging trend. 

Our Peer Group Pod (Natasha Bonnin, Jo 

Barnes and Donna Jacobs) has been very 

active. Please look out for the letter 

describing the next steps of their work, 

which includes the idea of Case 

Conferences by peer groups as a way of 

sharing our interest in clinical work and 

integrating the peer groups with the 

membership as a whole. A pilot experience 

is planned for May 30. 

Jo Coulthard and Natasha Bonnin have 

formed a Website pod and have been 

doing some serious and much needed 

work on it this year. Please look it up if you 

haven’t lately to see the changes. The 

problems logging-on are taking some fixing 

– but please contact them directly through 

Lyndall if you are having any difficulties. 

Behind the scenes they have ensured that 

we can now quickly and directly post 

things like journal articles or update 

content. At a later stage, we plan to have 

another meeting to take people through 

the updated website. 

The EC is continuing to coordinate CPD 

activities. Donna Jacobs may have 

already presented on the 28.5, “On running 

a mothers’ group for young Aboriginal 

mothers and their children”, by the time 

this newsletter goes out. In April many of us 

were able to catch-up over a very 

enjoyable lunch at the Welcome Hotel. 

Coming up: In June, Julia Meyerowitz-Katz 

from the Jungian Society discussing   note-

taking and some of the ethical, clinical 

and medico-legal issues involved. In 

August there is another Social event 

planned: the play “Torch Song Trilogy” at 

Darlinghurst on a Sunday afternoon, to be 

followed by dinner at The Common Eating 

House nearby. We have a number of other 

activities in the pipeline for the second half 

of the year – more soon. Our thanks to all 

the EC but particularly Dorothy and 

Natasha for their energy and ideas. 

Planning is well underway for the Dadirri 

weekend (Nov 24). Gill Straker has 

generously agreed to be our Saturday 

group facilitator. Please note that this year, 

we have decided to base the weekend in 

Sydney, at the premises and nearby. We 

hope that this will make it easier for more 

people to attend, for all or part of the 

experience.  

Many of us will be at the annual PPAA 

Conference in a couple of weeks. For those 

attending, it will be a good chance to 

become more informed about the 



 

progress towards the PPAA joining a new 

Confederation of psychoanalytic 

organisations, which is imminent. There is 

another Trainee conference being 

organised – more registrations would be 

good, and it is not too late to encourage 

or enquire after the trainees you might 

have personal contact with about 

attending the conference. 

With regard to the PPAA and training, 

please find attached, the previously 

circulated Distance Training Register. Our 

colleagues in APPWA (Western Australia) 

are planning to commence a new training 

group after a long pause. In order to do so 

successfully, they will definitely need help 

from other Member Associations to provide 

distance therapies, supervision and 

probably teaching. For those in a position 

to, I encourage you to submit the form to 

help APPWA plan their program. 

The training program at NSWIPP is 

progressing smoothly. The 2016 group have 

begun their seminars following successfully 

completing their Infant Observation 

experience. There are too many people 

involved in the training to mention here, 

but I just wanted to acknowledge the work 

of the Progress Subcommittee on this 

occasion as they are preparing the 

biannual reports for the trainees. These 

reports are also circulated to the relevant 

Trainee Advisers and Supervisors. Whilst 

there should be no surprises for the trainees 

in these reports, we believe they are an 

important mirror of a trainee’s overall 

progress, particularly their positive 

development. The PSC is the only body 

that can consider the whole picture and as 

such, this involves considerable work and 

responsibility. The current PSC is Mary 

Cameron and Robin Truda (co-chairs), 

Robin Bowles and Leonie Sullivan. Sue Fry is 

on leave this year but was the previous 

Chair. A big thank you to them. 

The Reading Group is also underway again 

this year. Thanks needs to go to Anne-

Marie and her group for continuing to 

organise this very important “bridging” 

initiative and also to all the facilitators that 

are freely giving of their time and expertise 

(Anne-Marie, Jo Barnes, Gill Straker, Jeff 

Streimer, Eva Balint, Laurie Lovell-Simons, 

Jan Williams and myself). 

And as always, we need to acknowledge 

the work of Lyndall Rees our Admin. 

Officer. Without her good-will and 

expertise, we could not function! Thanks 

Lyndall. 

Warm regards to you all, 

 

 Michael 
 

Ph: 0418 454 822 

      mfrmoore2010@gmail.com 
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REQUEST FOR TAX DEDUCTABLE 

DONATIONS 
 
Dear Members, 

 

Thank you all members who have 

embraced our updated and new 

accounting system. It has helped us keep 

an eye on our very very tight budget. 

Unfortunately we haven’t yet been able to 

repair the roof over the flat. We 

approached the bank to see if we could 

extend the period of our loan from its 

existing 12 years to 25 years or to pay 

interest only but were knocked back due 

to government restrictions on loans. 

Thus, on behalf of the Executive, I am once 

again asking if any members are able and 

feel so inclined to please make a tax 

deductible contribution. All amounts are 

very appreciated. 

I would especially thank those members 

who have contributed the moneys earned 

from the training programme to the gift 

fund and given their time freely towards 

the Outreach programmes.  

 

Last year there were several members who 

made donations and we are very grateful.  

 

Donations may be made to 

 

NSWIPP Building Gift Fund 

BSB                  112-879 

ACCT NO          468119445 

 

Warm Regards 

Jan Williams 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
               

INFANT OBSERVATION 

           STAND-ALONE PROGRAM 

 
Our Infant Observation Program is now an 

ongoing program with a mixture of trainees 

and stand-alone participants. There are 

current vacancies in the Infant Observation 

groups.  

Please let know anyone you think might be 

interested.  

Enquiries should be made to Lyndall Rees in 

the first instance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

ROOMS FOR LEASE 
 

ROOMS FOR RENT 
NSWIPP – Mitchell St, GLEBE 

 

Professional Consulting room/s available for rent  
on sessional or weekly basis. 

 
Suitable for psychiatrist/ psychologist/ 

psychotherapist. 
 

Ideally located off Glebe Point Road.   Parking on 
site. 

 
Furnished, light, air-conditioned and with its own 

private access. 
 

There is access to a large meeting/group room 
and shared  

kitchen facilities with our association. 
 

Contact Jan Williams: 0425 288 916 

or Lyndall Rees on: 
nswipp4@bigpond.com 

 

 
 

ROOM FOR RENT 

ROSEVILLE 
 

Spacious room [in fact two adjoining rooms] 
available for lease in small psychoanalytic 

psychotherapy practice  
(two full time clinicians).  

 
Pleasant and quiet location in heritage 

building, close to train station. 
Rent approximately $1600/month. 

 
Another room is available for sessional 

work. Rent $90/day or $50/half day 

 
All enquiries to Dr Paul Schimmel 
02 94158498/  pschimmel51@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

 Sessional Consulting Rooms 

St Leonards 
Professional consulting rooms available in 

established psychotherapy practice 

conveniently located opposite Royal North Shore 

Hospital, three minutes’ walk 

from St Leonards Station. 

Rooms are well lit, air conditioned, and sound 

proofed. Wi-fi access is provided. 

Amenities include staffroom with kitchen 

facilities and underground  

secure parking. 

Hourly, half-day or full day sessions available. 

For further information please call  

9436 3031 

 

 

PROFESSIONAL 

PSYCHOTHERAPY 

CONSULTING ROOMS 

BONDI JUNCTION 

Attractive consulting rooms in Bondi Junction 

Available for rent (part-time) in small practice 

with other psychoanalytically-oriented 

psychotherapists and NSWIPP members. 

Rooms are furnished and are ideally suited to a 

clinician who does not require a receptionist; 

they are well-located, close to trains and buses 

at Bondi Junction station. 

Availability: Most weekdays, and Saturdays 

Rates: to be discussed and includes electricity 

and cleaning 

Contact: Donna Jacobs on 0409 743 902, or 

dljacobs@ozemail.com.au 
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